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Issue 20 – 11th September 2020 

Weekly Wrap-Up Newsletter   

The weekly wrap- up newsletter is a platform for staff to be updated on the happenings in all PIUs 

and PMU on the progress of projects CAUSE implemented in various communities  but also a space of   

interaction between staff and management.  

 
 

Work on the  Namoliki foot bridge of Central Honiara has resumed. This week  there was pouring of concrete 

on the basement . Next week the local workers will put up the beam to be follow by decking and railing. The 

foot bridge once completed will help the community living up the hill as they currently faced up with a big 

challenge in crossing the stream during the raining season. 

Botanical garden foot bridge  

The new foot bridge behind the botanical garden of Honia-

ra is progressing very well at the moment. This week there 

was a pouring of concrete to the basement.  

Next week the local workers will work on putting up the 

beam. Currently the local workers mostly women are very 

active in their work as they want the project to complete 

quickly to ensure people living in that area get access to 

town very quickly and easily.  

The footbridge when complete will be a testimony of life 

changing for old women whom most of their time stay in 

door without ever crossing the deep stream ever since the 

old one has been broken down. 

 

Namoliki footbridge in Progress  



Announcements 

1. Honiara is experiencing bad weather — continuous rain so advice community workers to be careful at all times 

2. Support for COVID 19 quarantine centres in Western Province especially in Noro and Gizo are progressing well. 

3. Two new sub projects are currently coming up in Auki 

4. Updated list for completed projects in PIUs will be feature in next week newsletter. 

Fulisango foot bridge  

Fulisango foot bridge in Honiara is progressing very well. Next week there will 

be pouring of concrete to the basement. Already the local workers  had pre-

pared all the support needed to hold the beam while waiting for the pouring.  

Noro quarantine centre guard house 

The Noro guard house is shaping up very fast. Next week the workers will 

put up the walling  both internal and exterior. Meanwhile inside of the main 

quarantine centre has been completed with minor finishing.  

 Honiara PMU - completed project updates 

Project Status Date 

Footpath at Naha Clinic 
  

Completed March 2019 

Footbridge at Gwaimaoa 
  

Completed August 2019 

School Site Improvement at Barana Pri-
mary School 
  

Completed July 2019 

Jacob's ladder at Borderline/Kobito3 
  

Completed June 2019 

Footpath and FB at Kobito2 Completed July 2019 

Footbridge at Milestone Completed June 2020 

Jacob's Ladder at Aekafo/Vara Creek Completed October 2019 

Mbokona Community High School foot-
path 

Completed October 2019 

Barana Village Footpath Completed October 2019 

Footpath at JETA School Completed November 2019 

Kobito2 Pedestrian Footbridge Completed Februry 2020 

Titige Primary School Footpath 
  

Completed November 2019 

Marara Clinic & Carpark 
  

Completed December 2019 

777 Bus-stop/Fulisango 
  

Completed March  2020 

Kobito 3 JL, FP, Side improve 
drainage 
  

Completed December 
2019 

Adailiua Valley Footpath & FB 
improvement 
  

Completed December 
2019 

Honiara City Council Office 
Landscaping & Beautification 
  

Completed December 
2019 

Maintenance of HCC Garden 
Flowers 
  

Completed July 2019 

Construction of Milestone Steel 
Girder Foot-bridge 
  

Completed July 2020 

ILIA School Footpath 
  

Completed March 2020 

Kaibia Height, JL&FP 
  

Completed March 2020 

KOA Hill JL&FP Repair&Maint 
  

Completed July 2020 

Kobito 3 , Side road drainage 
improvement 
  

Completed July 2020 

On the MID component  work are still ongoing in maintaining 

roads in and outside of Honiara city boundary.  Will update 

maintain roads in the next edition next week.  

 


